Eureka Township

Board Meeting February 9, 1987

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by chairman Schindledecker. Present were supervisors Kadlec, Curry, Lee and Larson. Also present were clerk Leine and treasurer Shaff.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read by clerk Leine. Curry made a motion to accept the minutes as read. Motion seconded by Larson and carried.

Shaff gave the treasurer's report. Larson made a motion to accept the report as presented. Motion seconded by Lee and carried.

Clerk Leine presented bills totaling \$16,705.00. After brief discussion Curry made a mat ion to pay all bi 1 is. Mat ion seconded by Kadlec and carried with no dissenting votes.

Tom and Georia Molitor, 8935 225th street, requested a permit to build a house and garage at the s. e. corner of the N.E. quarter of section 5. House to be approximately 2900 square feet with a 26 X 28 foot attached garage. Plans, plot plans, etc. submitted. Lee made a motion to grant the permit. Motion, seconded by Larson and carried with no dissenting votes.

Erland Anderson, 6865 Rosemary rd., Eden Prairie, requested a permit to build house with attached garage, and a 40 X 80 foot pole building on a 10 or 11 acre parcel at the N.W. cornier of 267th street and Highview Ave.. The house and garage was handled as a separate matter then the pale building. Plans, plot plans etc., were submitted.

Members of the board discussed the meeting they had had with township attorney Macklin. P written opinion by Macklin was that there were no ordinance violations by Mr. Hrabe. Mr. Foley, the grieved party, voiced his objections to the attorney's opinion. The board stated that, for the present, they must adhere to the opinion of the attorney, and could not immediately think of another course of action.

Steve Helkenn spoke to the board as a representative to the Vermillion Watershed Group. He gave a written report to the board, as prepared by the watershed committee. He reported on his personal involvement in the processes. There was no immediate action necessary by the board.

There was discussion of the Soo Line bridge on 265th street. The bridge needs repair. It has been ascertained that the Road master does not handle these matters. We have been unable to contact anyone in the Boo Line Engineer's office. The board decided to ask the county engineer to inspect the bridge and make recommendations. The board requested Kenneth Miller, roads contractor to follow up on this with the engineer for the board.

There were discussions of 220th street bridge. Curry had talked to the City of Farmington's regarding replacement of the bridge. Farmington stated they had no monies. After much discussion Lee made a motions that we have the roads contractor put up appropriate railings and we would bill the City of Farmington for half the costs because the north side of the bridge is in fact the responsibility of the City of Farming tons. Motion seconded by Kadlec and carried with no dissenting votes.

There was a discussion of the bridge approaches on 225th street bridge. It was felt a close inspection would be made on the road inspection tour early in summer.

Curry and Lee reported they had been to two meetings of the airports advisor committee. They

Eureka Township

felt there were no immediate plans to make the Airlake Airport a major airport. The next meeting will be February 26, 1987.

The board made a resolution that Eureka Township would participate in a uniform road signs program. Most townships have already signed up for monies for "Hazard Elimination Safety Program". Kadlec made a motion for the resolutions and participations. Motion seconded by Larson and carried unanimous.

It was advised that Castle Rock Township will amend their comprehensive plans to allow control sewer lines to the fairgrounds.

There will be a meeting of ALF on February 24th regarding ambulance and rescue service.

It was agreed the polls will be open from noon to 8 P.M. on election day, March 10, 1987.

Curry stated he had talked to Eureka Fire Insurance Co. regarding insurance payment of fire calls. They suggested a mil rate be established to cover costs.

At 9:45 P.M. Lee made a motion to adjourn. Motion seconded by Curry and carried.